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IFC Presidenfs Speech 
Calls For New Prosram

T______ r._______________________________________    “Jam es Van Camp, newly-elected 
president of the Interfraternity 
Council of Atlantic Christian Col­
lege, outlined a three - point pro­
gram  for the IFC to foUow next 
year.

These plans were presented to 
the IFC a t a meeting held last 
week. The three points advocated 
by Van Camip were; 1, Let’s grow;
2, Let’s grow scholastically; and
3, Let’s grow socially. Van Camp 
said tha t following these three 
points could prove to 'be “ a start­
ing point for a strong IFC at AOC.”

In further business at the IFC 
meeting, Billy Batchelor, f r o m  
Sigma P i F raternity  was elected 
vice - president of the IFC. Other 
officers were also elected a t the 
meeting: Miss Zarelda Walston,
Phi Sigma Tau, was elected Sec­
re tary  and Julius Woody, Alpha 
Sigma Phi, was elected Treasurer.

In his plans for the IFC to grow 
Van Camp suggested that t h e  
Greek letter organizations plan a 
united publicity campaign that will 
reach students planning to attend 
AOC. He said that a brochure 
showing that fraternity and sorori­
ty life has m any advantages and 
is not a substitute for academic 
acheivement, but a supplement to 
it would be a valuable asset.

Van Camp said that this bro 
chure, sent out to these futuure

students d u r i n g  the summer 
months would increase the desire 
to become a member of a fra ter­
nity or sorority, and would place 
fraternity life on a higher plane 
in the eyes of parents.

Van Camp said that this bro- 
IFC to restudy what it has to 
offer prospective members. “Let 
us face the fact that freshmen to­
day are looking more for an edu­
cation than they have been in the 
past. We must also realize that in 
the past many students joined fra­
ternities in order to have a decent 
place to live, but as a result of the 
new dormitories being built on col­
lege campuses, this need is no 
longer vital,” Van Camp said.

This led Van Camp to give his 
reasons for scholastic growth: 
“There is a need for the IFC to 
develop a better attitude toward 
scholarship which will convince 
parents, future fraternity and sor­
ority members, and college admin­
istrators that fraternity life can 
truly help a person achieve aca­
demic success and make the tran ­
sition to coUege level accomplish­
m ents,” Van Camp said.

Van Camp also said that “ a bal­
anced participation in extracurri­
cular activities u s u a l l y  compli­
ments good scholarship and that a
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Final Revision Made 
For New Constitution

By T. RILEY
At the regular weekly meeting 

of the Executive Board of the 
Cooperative Association this week, 
a considerable amount of tim e and 
attention were devoted to the re ­
vised constitution. The board was 
preparing the document for its 
presentation to the student body 
for approval on Thursday.

In the 'business meeting Frank- 
lyn Brooks, President of the Junior 
Class, announced the plans and a r­
rangements made by the appointed 
committee concerning the coming 
Executive Board Banquet. Brooks 
told the iboard that the banquet 
would be held Monday, May 2, at 
6:00 p. m . Brooks, acting as chair­
man of the banquet ^committee, 
stated th a t during the evening’s 
program , Dr. William Troutman, 
a m em ber of the faculty of A.t- 
lantic Christian, will be the main 
speaker.

Tom Ferguson, a student of 
ACC, presented to the Executive 
Board a recommendation that the 
Cooperative Association invite, on 
behalf of the student body, Sena­
tor H ubert Humphrey, contender 
for the Democratic nomination for 
the President of the United States, 
to speak on the Atlantic Christian 
College campus.

Ferguson said tha t contact with 
Senator Humphrey had already 
been made and tha t such an en­

gagement could officially be set at 
the expense of $1000.

After some deliberation on the 
issue, the board stated that an op-
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Calendar
Friday, April 29.

Baseball at William and Mary. 
Saturday, April 30.

Track, High Point here.
May 2-6 

College Appreciation Week. 
Monday, May 2.

Golf, ECC here.
Track Pfeiffer here.

Tuesday, May 3.
All students wOl meet on the 

calssroom building terrace for pre­
sentation of awards by Mr. Eu­
gene PurceU.

Tennis, Pfeiffer here.
Golf, Pfeiffer here.

Thursday, May 5.
All students wiU meet on the 

classroom building terrace for pre- 
stallation of new Cooperative As­
sociation officers.

Baseball, Lenoir Rhyne here. 
Tennis at ECC.

Friday, May 6.
Baseball, Catawba here.
The Spring Dance wiU be held 

in the Classroom Building Lobby 
8-12 p. m.

College Appreciation Week 
To Begin Here On Sunday

The Wilson Chamber of Com­
merce, aware of the importance 
of a college in the community, 
next week wUl salute Atlantic 
Christian College with a week-long 
college appreciation program.

College Appreciation Week wiU 
begin Sunday morning a t 11 a. m. 
when members of the college fa­
culty and staff speak in l o c a l  
churches a t the morning worship 
service.

It is the start of a long list of 
events to be held during the week 
to focus attention on the coUege, 
its program and its people.

Sunday afternoon a combined 
concert by the Atlantic Christian 
College band and chorus wiU be 
preseijted at the Wilson Commun­
ity Center at 4 p. m. All students 
and faculty members are urged 
to attend.

A luncheon for Chamber of Com­
merce members wiU be held on 
the campus Monday at 1 p.m. 
in the college dining hall. Speaker 
a t the luncheon wiU 'be Dallas D.

Miller, Manager of the Swift and 
Comapny plant here. This will be 
followed at 2:15 p. m. the de­
dication of the new men’s dormi­
tory. The program will be held in 
the dormitory parking lot and all 
faculty members and students are 
urged to attend. Speaker for the 
dedication will be Dean Henry L. 
Kamphoefner of the School of De­
sign, North Carolina State College.

A track meet will follow the de­
dicatory ceremonies and wiU be 
held on the Jaycee field at Flem­
ing stadium at 3 p. m.

Tuesday night, the Chamber of 
Commerce will honor members of 
the Atlantic Christian College fa­
culty at a banquet at the Wilson 
Country Club at 6:30 p. m. Speaker 
at the banquet will be Charles M. 
Fleming, a local jeweler.

Civic Clubs of the community 
will gather on the college campus 
Wednesday and Thursday nights 
for dinners to be held in the col­
lege dining hall. Speaking at the 
dinners will be Dr. G. A. Constan­

tine, Chairman of the Department 
of Education and Psychology at 
ACC, on Wednesday night, and 
Dr. Daniel M. McFarland, Chair­
man of the Department of Social 
Studies, on Thursday night.

At 1 p. m. Thursday, the ACC 
baseball team will play a double- 
header with Lenoir Rhyne College 
at Fleming stadium as a part of 
the observance.

Friday night Chamber of Com­
merce members have been invit­
ed to be guests of the studnet 
lx)dy at the annual Spring Dance 
in the lobby of the classroom build­
ing. The dance will start at 8 
p. m.

Lee S. Gliarmis, Chairman of 
the Chamber’s College Cooperation 
Committee, is serving as Chair­
man of College Appreciation Week. 
A large committee of chamber 
members have been working for 
about three months in planning the 
week-long observance.
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WUS Fund Drive 
Ends Here Today

The World University Service 
Fund Drive on the Atlantic Chris­
tian CoUege campus cornes to a 
close today Bob Bishop, who is 
serving as a solicitor for the 
drive, announced.

“Members of the ACC family 
who have not contributed to this 
fund are urged to make their do­
nations as soon as possible,” Bis­
hop said. He also said that dona­
tions will be accepted next week 
from, students who are unable to 
contribute a t  the present time.

WUS is the only drive that ACC 
students are asked to donate to in 
the spring semester. Several years 
ago the Executive Board decided 
to concentrate on one large char­
ity drive each semester instead of 
continually harassing the students 
for money.

The Executive Board gave the 
choice of the chairty to the Cam­
pus Christian Association who di­
rects the fund raising. “WUS was 
chosen as the charity to supiwrt 
because it is a student organiza­
tion, which helps students who are 
attempting to help themselves,” 
Bishop said.

“Throughout the history of World 
University Service the internation­
al organization has demonstrated 
a keen ability to further the cause 
of education in underdeveloped 
areas,” Bishop said.

Commenting further on the im­
portance of WUS Bishop said: 
“WUS is an organization of stu­
dents from 41 countries concerned 
with the fight against poverty, 
disease, ignorance, and despair in
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Dean Urges 
To Register

All Students 
In Advance

Advance registration for the 19W 
sum m er and fall term s wUl begm 
May 10, it was announced this 
week by Dr. Millard P. Burt, ACC 
Dean.

Dr. Burt pointed out in his an­
nouncement that it is necessary 
for all students who are presenuy 
enrolled a t the coUege, and who 
plan to return  to ACC next faU, to 
register during the advance regis­
tration period.

“Every effort wiU be made to 
make registration for the Summer 
Session and the FaU term  as con­
venient, efficient, and as effective 
as possible,” Dr. Burt said. He 
went on to add, “A new system 
was inaugurated last year, 
m any difficulties developed. It is 
well to point out some of these to 
show m easures to be taken to 
avoid the same problems t h i s
year.” , 4. +

Dr. Burt then pointed out that at 
the beginning of the school y®ar, 
when the new system of using tne 
class cards was started, a bottle­
neck developed when it was dis­
covered tha t each student s name 
had to be punched on the card^ 
“The supplier of the system failed

to inform us beforehand that the 
names had to be punched on the 
cards,” Dr. Burt said

The Dean also said that the 
large number of last - minute 
schedule changes complicated the 
registration procedure. “This year, 
students are to work out a com­
plete schedule with their advisors 
and change it only if a definite 
need arises,” the Dean said.

Dr. Burt also noted that appli­
cations for admission are way 
ahead of last year, and that the 
number of students that can be 
accepted is Umited. Priority wiU 
be given to returning students, 
but they may take advantage of 
this priority only through advance 
registration. , , ^

It was also noted that last y e ^ ,  
a large number of students who 
had registered in the spring of toe 
previous term  did not return. J ^ e  
college must have some tangible
e^dence of each student’s mtention
to return next faU,” the Dean said.

Dr. Burt then went on to say, 
“As an indication of faith and plan 
to return, each student wiU be re- 
niiired to pay an advance regis­
tration payment of ten dollars at

registration. This is not an addi­
tional charge because it wiU be 
applied to the charges for the 
term. This advance payment will 
be refunded at any time until 
August 24, 1%0. If a student who 
has registered in advance decides 
not to return, and notifies the col­
lege before August 24, then the 
paymient wiU be refunded. After 
August 24, the paym ent wiU not be 
refunded.”

Dr. Burt then Jis ted  the follow­
ing procedure to be foUowed for 
advance registration:

Fall schedules wiU be available 
from the departments and the 
switchboard on April 29.

Students should determine a ten­
tative selection of courses for the 
summer and - or fall terms.

Students wiU meet with advisors 
on Tuesday, May 10, to receive 
final instructions and complete the 
required forms.

Advisors wiU turn in summer 
school and - or fall registrations 
according to the following sched­
ule:

May 10 and 11 — graduating
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Awards Days Announced 
To Be May 3, 5 And 19

Eugene C. PurceU, Chairman of 
the Awards Committee of Atlan­
tic Christian College, announced 
the schedule of awards assembUes 
for the year, this week.

Tuesday, May 3, Awards Day 
will be held on the terrace of the 
classroom building, weather per­
mitting.

At this assembly, dramatics

T w o N am es A d d ed  
T o M arshal List

Two names were added to the 
list of m arshals this week, bring­
ing to nine the total number of 
people who will serve a t the May 
commencement.

Personnel in the Dean’s office 
announced last week that M r s .  
B arbara Rouse Wiggins had com­
piled a perfect 3.0 average last 
semester, but that because she is 
a one - year business student she 
would not serve as a marshal.

However Dr. MUlard P. Burt 
ACC Dean, announced this week 
that Mrs. Wiggins wiU serve at 
the May commencement exercises.

In addition to Mrs. Wiggins, Mrs. 
Ruby Blackmore also compiled the 
necessary average to serve as a 
m a r s h a l  from the Sophomore 
Class. Mrs. Blackmore was over­
looked in the compUation of the 
averages last week.

Dr. Burt rwinted out that the 
present system of choosing m ar­
shals is based on the student’s 
average for the previous semes­
ter. This provision is made in the 
constitution of the Cooperative As­
sociation.

Dr. Burt went on to say that 
the present system is responsible 
for the duplications, and that the 
Executive Board is considering a 
change in the constitution which 
win base the requirement for m ar­
shal on the average accumulated 
by the student during his college 
career.

awards, publications a w a r  ds, 
science awards, the dedication of 
the Pine Knot, and the students in 
Who’s Who will be presented.

Among those awards presented 
that day, there are a number held 
in high esteem. In addition to the 
dramatics awards, the Wilson 
Daily Times Publications Award 
is made to the student who is 
judged to have done the outstand­
ing job in campus publications dur­
ing the year.

A great deal of sentimental value 
is always attached to the dedica­
tion of the Pine Knot, the college 
annual, to a m em ter of the fa­
culty, or coUege staff.

On May 5, the annual B l u e  
White day will be held. This will 
also be on the terrace of the 
classroom building.

On that day, the installation of 
officers of the Cooperative Asso­
ciation will be held.

In addition to the installation, 
the Rotary cup awarded to the 
student who has compiled t h e  
highest scholastic average during 
the year will be presented.

The Denny Essay Cup wiU be 
given at that time also. This 
award goes to the student submit­
ting the best essay on the coUege 
motto, “Habebunt Vitae Lumen” 
(they shall have the light of life.)

The senior class gift will be pre­
sented to the coUege on May 5.

On May 19, athletic awards day 
will be held. At this time, all in­
tram ural and intercollegiate ath­
letic awards will be presented. The 
coveted Kiwanis Trophy, which 
goes to the outstanding athlete of 
the year wUl be presented that 
day.

'ITien, at the commencement 
exercises May 29 at the Wilson 
Recreation Center, the Faculty 
cup, which goes to the outstanding 
graduate, and the Waters cup, 
which goes to the person who has 
contributed most to the religious 
life of the college during the year, 
will be presented.

APPEARING IN PLAY—Pictured above are four ACC students 
from Raleigh who will appear in the Stage and Script production 
of “ Dear Brutus” May 12 and 13. Left to right are John Vernon, 
Miss Margaret Walker, Alton Lee, and Miss Carol Colvard.


